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 The Coordinating Center (The Center) opposes HB 152 – Budget Reconciliation and Financing Act 

of 2020.  This bill would reduce provider rate increases in the FY 2021 budget from 4% to 2% for 

community-based Medicaid providers who serve Marylanders with disabilities and the most complex 

medical needs.  

 

 The Center is an independent, care coordination organization with over 35 years of experience, 

coordinating services for more than 10,000 people with disabilities and complex medical needs across 

the state. 

 

 During the 2019 legislative session, The Center was a strong proponent of an amendment to the 

minimum wage bill, requiring annual provider rate increases for Medicaid’s home and community-based 

service providers.  Unfortunately, we were extremely disappointed to see a 2% rate reduction in this 

year’s BRFA for these services, which include private duty nursing, personal care services, and services 

provided through the Community First Choice program.  Without rate increases to keep pace with the 

minimum wage, many of the individuals with complex medical needs that we provide care coordination 

for will be unable to find sufficient direct service staff in the community and will be at risk of spending 

their lives in institutional care. 

 

 In fact, a review conducted by the Hilltop Institute in 2018 for the Maryland Department of 

Health, illustrated in the chart below, shows that among these services, nearly all were underfunded 

when comparing reimbursement rates with an estimate of actual costsi.  Without adequate rate 

increases, the gap between rates and actual costs will continue to widen, putting the health and safety 

of Marylanders at risk. 

 

 In addition, The Center supports restoring the 2% for developmental disability providers.  It is 

often very difficult to find providers willing to do this challenging work, which often requires intensive 

labor.  It is even more challenging in certain regions of the state such as Western Maryland and the 

Eastern Shore. 

 
Thank you for your consideration of our testimony.  If we can provide any further information, 

please contact Rachael Faulkner at rfaulkner@policypartners.net or (410) 693-4000. 
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i Henderson, M., & Stockwell, I. (2018, November 26). Rate Methodology Study Pursuant to Section 2 of House Bill 
1696 (2018). Baltimore, MD: The Hilltop Institute, UMBC. 

 


